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Minutes of Monthly Meeting held Monday 20th January  2020 

______________________________________________________________________ 
 
PRESENT Cllr Alisopn Kavanagh ( Chair)  Cllr Keith John / Cllr Eric Scourfield / Cllr Jonathon Williams / 

         Cllr Phil Smith  Clerk Barbara Rapley     Members of Public  - 1 
 

As defined in the “Code of Conduct” any Councillor with an interest in any matters 

discussed at this meeting must leave the meeting until the topic for discussion is closed. 
 
Apologies for absence Cllr Dai Callan  

Prior to start of the meeting Chair Councilor Alison Kavanagh held a 2 minute silence in 
memory of Councilor Ray Watkins, a long term member of this Community Council, our 

thoughts are with his family at this time. 
Acceptance of Minutes of dated - Monday 19th December 2019  

  Proposed Cllr Keith John Seconded Cllr Jonathon Williams 
 
Declaration of Interests  None 

 
Chair Welcomed Councilor Phil Smith to his first meeting 

 
Matters Arising 

It was agreed unanimously to offer the Community Council vacancy to Mary Lloyd 
Cllr. Phil Smith has agreed to be our third che21que Signatory 
Cllr. Dai Callan has agreed to be a key holder for The Sports Pavilion 

 Acceptance of Minutes dated Monday 16th December 2019 
Proposed Cllr. Keith John   Seconded Cllr. Jonathon Williams 

 
 Correspondence Out 
Phil Leggett – PCC Asking if PCC are still responsible for grounds of Orielton School 

as large brambles are protruding onto pavement. 
Reply recd. Query referred to Jo Edwards and Kate Evans 

Kate Evans - PCC  
Joanne Edwards PCC Above complaint referred to Kate and Joanne 

 Reply received  
N Johns – PCC Advising our Precept for 2020/2021 to remain at £4,580 
Joanne Sayers – Valero Advising Councilor Dai Callan will be our second Liaison 

Representative 
Phil Smith Advising that his application to be a Community Councilor was 

successful, we look forward to seeing him at next meeting 
Mary Lloyd Advising her that her application on this occasion was 

unsuccessful. 
Rick Thompson – BT Raising our objections to the possible removal of 3 public 

telephones within our area 

 Copied to Chief Planning Officer PCC 
Streetcare PCC Reporting large trailer in front garden of 19 Cricket Grove that is 

encroaching right across pavement’ 
 The trailer has now been moved off of the pavement . 

Streetcare PCC Asking if there is a solution re abundance of machinery in garden 
of 19 Cricket Grove 

   

 Correspondence In 
Jo Edwards – PCC Advising she has passed our enquiry re brambles etc. Orielton 

School to Project Managers who are both out of office until 6th 
January 2020 

Councilor Phi Smith Advising acceptance of Community Councilor position 
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Sarah Worby Advising public engagement plans or PCC Budget 2020/2021 

 Cllr Alison Kavanagh has urged all to submit this survey as well 
as other concerns our new school Penryhn is struggling to work 
within its existing budget 

Patricia Hogg Asking if we can adopt Telephone Booth Bentlass suggested use 
Housing for a Defibrillator. 

 Advised we are fighting to retain telephone Booth, Mrs Hogg 
happy to support this but if unsuccessful can we look again at 

her suggestion for booth. 
Sarah Worby – PCC Have your say information re PCC Budget 2020/2021  
 

 Planning Approvals 
Application 19/0544/PA Replacement dwelling Rose Cottage Maidenwells 

 Planning Applications 
ARUP Re Planning Application re HVDC Cables & Fibre Optic Cables Details as per letter 
copied to you all 

Application 10/0870/TF Tree Felling Junction B4320 leading to Rhoscrowther. 
Following further looking at this application concerns have now been raised re 

repercussions from the changes proposed at this junction if the right of way is changed 
giving priority to traffic from Valero Refinery.  This could result in large tail backs of 

traffic from Angle a high tourist route and will result in motorists speeding.  
Clerk to write to Planning and Stephen Thornton at Valero. 
 

 Finance     
Precept December £1,527.00 

Bank Balance  £9,992.48 
Budget   Confirm on track 

 
Grass Cutting Quotes 
2 of 3 quotes requested had been received and following a discussion it was agreed to 

accept the quotation from Richard Mason. 
 

Sports Pavilon Maintenance/Repairs 
The price for repairs to fascia boards, re putty windows and 2 coats of Sadoline Jacobean 

Stain to all timber and windows  £280.00 plus fit new handles to entrance door with 
steel plate to cover damaged area £87.00 from Jonathon Williams 
The price to install LED Floodlight and sensor to main entrance with separate isolation 

switch £152.00 plus VAT from Martin Cole 
The above quotes  and  prices were approved 

 Proposed Cllr Alison Kavanagh    Seconded Cllr Keith John 
                                                                           

Matters for discussion 

Councilor Alison Kavanagh updated meeting on her recent meetings with Sinead 
Henehan at PCC re funding request for our Play Area under The Enhance 

Pembrokeshire Fund.  This had proved very helpful, Sinead has advised we start with 
a lower and more achievable figure say £10,000, we need to prove interest involving 
all current users and encourage new users,  Alison muted the idea of a Pancake 

Tossing event, a date of Sunday 23rd February was suggested 12.30 – 1.30pmish, free 
cakes tea and coffee. There was full support for this and it was agreed to approach all 

users of the Sports Pavilion to assist/take part.  Posters to be produced and A5 size 
leaflets for a door to door distribution.  Cllr Phil Smith offered to provide the tea and 

coffee.  W.I will be asked to make cakes.  It was also hoped that The Rev. Josh would 
announce at his service and encourage all in congregation to attend following end of 
service.  It was decided to name this fund raising and publicity event  

” The Hundleton Sports Association Improvement Plan” 
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Steve Williams attended and updated the meeting re Tennis Club he has also agreed to 
be The Children Welfare Officer and is in the process of his DBS application, it is hoped 

that pupils and staff from Penryhn School will get involved as there is funding to be 
achieved if we can get this Tennis Club off the ground it is hoped that the above event 

may result in tennis lovers from our community getting involved.  Mr Williams concerned 
at the reduced numbers on The Sports Association Committee and the need for 

additional cheque signatories, Cllr. Dai Callan had already agreed to be a signatory and 
Cllr.Jonathon Williams has agreed to join the Sports Association Committee and to be a 
signatory. 

Cllr. Alison Kavanagh advised the meeting that staff at Penryhn School were looking for 
volunteers to sit with pupils and listen to them reading.  W.I to be approached. 

Cllr Dai Callan has messaged Clerk to write again to PCC re dip in road above Cattle 
Tunnel. 
 

Councilor Jonathon Williams to approach Halsteads for cost of replacing windows in 
kitchen at Sports Pavilion that appear to be beyond repair.                        

 
There being no further business the Meeting closed  

 
 
 

Signed as a true record...................................................................Date............................ 
    Chairperson 

 
 

Signed.............................................................Barbara Rapley 
Clerk to Hundleton Community Council - Tel: 01646 685399  
                  email : barrap1@btinternet.com 
                           


